SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of December 3, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Attorney Alex Libell and Deputy Town Clerk/Recorder Debbie Allsup. 
Others:  Dave Witter, Gary Fohne and Robin Schloemann.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Trustee Joseph Hubbard made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the next dinner will be tomorrow night.  Ticket sales are down from previous dinners due to the Baptist Church having a dinner on the same night.  The Senior Committee will not have a meeting in the month of December.  The next meeting will be on January 28, 2009.
YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph reported the Youth Committee will go caroling on Monday, December 8, 2008.
AFTER PROM REPORT
No report.
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the next Trustees Division Meeting will be on January 24, 2009.  There will also be a conference on June 6, 2009 after the newly elected take office.  All newly elected Trustees will be mailed a Trustees Guides and Duties book.
Trustee Gary Hursey stated he was glad the Board decided to go with the Open House instead of the Appreciation Dinner at the KC Hall.

SUPERVISORS REPORT
A Town Hall Rental Request was submitted by the Labors International Union Local #670 for use of the Township building for the 2009 calendar year.  A motion was made by Supervisor Gary Ahle to approve the request and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
A Town Hall Rental Request was submitted by the Metro East Bottle & Jar Association for use of the Township building for the 2009 calendar year.  A motion was made by Trustee Kenneth Joseph to approve the request and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

A Town Hall Rental Request was submitted by the Lincoln Trail Decorative Artists for use of the Township building for the 2009 calendar year.  A motion was made by Trustee Gary Hursey to approve the request and seconded by Trustee Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle informed the Board of a problem with the outside lights in the front of the building and the flag light not working.  A brief discussion followed.  An Electrician will be contacted to fix the problem.
NEW BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle stated the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce had sent a letter thanking the Board for renewing the membership.
The Open House for the Township will be on Thursday, December 18, 2009.  Trustee Hursey suggested movie passes and other restaurant gift cards be used as attendance prizes.  A discussion followed regarding the attendance prizes and refreshments.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $48,742.09
                   General Assistance               2,812.19
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
Dave Witter asked about the Rotary Van repairs.  Supervisor Ahle stated the Rotary Van had been involved in a minor accident with an unattended parked vehicle.  Thankfully no injuries were reported.  Dave Witter reported all the van drivers will need to have a special restriction on their driver’s license.  This restriction is actually a privilege.  
Trustee Kenneth Joseph asked if anything had been done regarding the striping of the Township roads.  Supervisor Gary Ahle stated it would be discussed at the next meeting during the Highway Commissioners Meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Kenneth Joseph to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:16 P.M.
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Town Clerk

